	CAN Executive Meeting Minutes –

23rd July @ 11.00 am

London Borough of Camden Town Hall


	Present:
Oliver Myers (OM)
Chair – CAN

Rachel Jones (RJ)
Chair - West Midlands

Darsh Chauhan (DC)
CAN Secretariat

Andy Stephenson (AS)
Chair – North East

Helen Atkins (HA)
CAN Secretariat

Paul Maplethorpe (PM)
Chair– East Pennine

John Mathers (JM)
Chair - London

Kathy Alcock (KA)
Chair – South East

Colin Anderson (CA)
Chair – South West


	Apologies:


Zara Cuming 




E.ON
Steve Martin




Chair – Wales

Revathi B




Chair – North West

Dave Malone
  Vice Chair – East Midlands

Steve Adelizzi
  Representative – Eastern


	1
	Minutes from the Previous Meeting and Matters Arising
	

	1.1

1.2

1.3

1.4
	Previous Minutes:

(AGM 4.1) KA asked who JB referred to. HA said that it referred to Julia Blackwell, who is now the chair of Eastern region. 

Referring to the presentation on E.ON’s HeatPlant scheme by Ed Hunt, KA asked for clarification on the scheme criteria as the overview mentioned ‘off gas mains and heated by coal’ but in later discussion oil and LPG heating systems radiators were mentioned. This was clarified as coal being 100% funded, whilst there is some funding for oil LGP but this would depend on circumstances too. JM asked why ex-coal miners, who receive free coal, would want to change heating measures. PM, who has experience in rural mining areas said that its convenience would be attractive to the older generation. 

The minutes were agreed and signed off as a true record. 

Matters Arising/Action points: 

(AGM 4.1) – PM is now a director along with KA. HA hasn’t approached JB butyet. 

(AGM 6.1 & 6.2) – The training day is on hold until finances have been sorted. HA contacted Lynne at Defra to ask for best contact at DECC, but has had no response. 

(AGM 7.1) – Executive meeting dates for the next financial year have been set, however KA and CA noted a clash with regional events for the October meeting. HA to re-send the CAN calendar to chairs and OM confirm a new date. 

(Exec 1.2) – HA emailed CA about publicity details of their regional launch of CAN, but had no response. CA apologised and said no photos were available. HA has included East Midlands launch article and photographs in the Summer edition news magazine. 

(Exec 3.1) – HA sent an email to chairs about the site visits to promote the conference for dissemination to the regions. 

(Exec 3.9) – SA forwarded contact details of the new climate change group CIEH were setting up and HA made contact to advise of our Network and any overlap, but hasn’t heard anything to date. 

(Exec 3.11) – AS to forward details of the UKCIP regional events for dissemination. 

(Exec 3.12) – Warm Front Meeting has now been included on the work plan. 

(Exec 7.1) – HA forwarded a copy of the EM-CAN launch event programme. 
	


	2
	2008/09 Work plan
	

	2.1

2.2

2.3

2.4

2.5
	PM gave feedback from the 2009 conference. Overall, 92% of delegates rated the conference as being Excellent or good. The site visits received particularly good feedback, especially the Drax Power Station and Coal Mining Museum tours. The venue was excellent, in close proximity the railway station meant delegates brought less cars, however this may have hindered the sale of Package A’s, which didn’t sell out.  Some delegates commented on the speakers not having enough time, but all time slots are allocated as 20minutes each as it’s not known which ones will be well received. 

The date of the next conference is 11-12th May and is being held at the Palace Hotel, Torquay. 

HA mentioned that feedback was given to the hotel, particularly the problems with finances and the event co-ordinator. The hotel has since investigated and apologised. 

KA reiterated comments she’d received from the SE region. The travel distance was a problem for those in the SE and local authorities have restricted officers attending events. Although the speakers were well received it was felt there wasn’t enough best practice seminars. 

The annual work plan for 2009/10 has been agreed and will be implemented at the start of the new financial year in August. 
	


	3
	Regional updates
	

	3.1

3.2

3.3

3.4

3.5

3.6

3.7

3.8

3.9


	North East

A consultation event was held recently where CANNE was also officially launched. At the event officers looked at resources and provided feedback, which AS will make available, and attendees were encouraged to participate in the upcoming CAN members’ survey. 

AS sits on the Public Health Advisory Group North East, which has a new policy with embedded fuel poor focus and has commissioned NEA to carrying out a piece of work entitled: How fuel poverty is embedded in the strategic operation plan. AS will forward details to chairs. 

AS has been invited by Graham Builder Merchants to provide a series of seminars to small companies, such as plumbers on the importance of new and low carbon technologies for new builds to identify why it’s important and the business opportunities.  

West Midlands

WM CAN launch event recently took place at GOWM; sessions included practical delivery of the national indicators. Attendees included HECA officers, Climate Change officers and Housing Association’s to engage in the process and delivery aspects of NI’s.

Birmingham has lunched a PDF energy efficiency booklet, available to anyone interested. 

Worcestershire County Council has just competed a thermal fly over, funded through regional funding. 

South West

Launch of SW CAN took place recently. The last meeting looked at electric heating. E.ON, Ecotherm and Arthur Scott from NEA headed the debate and looked at the pros and cons. Controversially Arthur said that from a fuel poverty point of view electric heaters are good.  

NI186 Group has been formed by GOSW but is still in setting up phase. The group want to use Vantage Point software by Carbon Decent, however councils are reluctant to use it because there are ongoing problems with ownership rights with the regional ESTac. An additional problem with the EST is the use of its 0800 number. There are strict guidelines for using the 0800 number, such as a wordy disclaimer that should be included on all literature produced by LAs. CA asked this to be raised with EST head office, but other regions didn’t appear to have such problems. AS to raise with Andy Deacon. 

On 15th October, the SW CAN meeting will look at listed buildings and conservation areas and there will be representatives from planning departments of two councils, Plymouth and Poole, to look at the difference in restrictions on regulations. 
	AS

AS


	3.10

3.11

3.12

3.13

3.14

3.15

3.16

3.17

3.18

3.19

3.20


	South East

The region launched SE CAN a while ago. The last meeting was held in June and EST were involved. The next meeting is being held on 4th September and a speaker from DECC is presenting on CERT. 

Delivering Carbon Reduction across the South East is a partnership of EST, Improvement and Efficiency South East, Local Govt office, Business Link and Climate South East. The group has high-level representation - SE CAN is the only LA representative – and is NI focused. 

East Pennine

PM recently took over the chairs role. The July meeting was held at York Medical Museum along side the NEA regional meeting. The next meeting in October will have presentations on internal and external solid wall insulation. 

Rotherham and Sheffield have a new large-scale biomass scheme; however firstly transportation issues need to be addressed.  

AS said that he is involved in a research project that has been commissioned to look at the availability of locally produced biomass as its some are sourcing biomass from Canada. 

Planning permission has been submitted for two large-scale wind turbines project in the region, Sheffield will be doing an infrared survey and Harrogate is installing PV and solar water panels. 

London

London held its regional launch of CAN a while ago. 

The region is looking at ways of increasing meeting attendance. A revolving venue and interactive open sessions as well as presentations were key opportunities to attract members. 

Next meeting is in September and there is an additional retrofit/refurb seminar facilitated by a local company. 

New Mayors Low Carbon Zones project. £3m funding for 10 low carbon zones. £50k in 09/10 for set up and admin costs and then a further £300k over two years. Non-descriptive brief, just need to demonstrate 20.12% reduction by 2012. 31st July deadline and 10 LAs are applying. 

New scheme called Power London Retrofit Scheme launched where 10 easy measures are available for all homes, however the general feeling is that the scheme is not required. All chairs agreed that the market is now saturated with low energy bulbs. 
	


	4
	Representation at Meetings and Responses to Consultations
	

	4.1

4.2

4.3
	CA noted that by the next executive meeting (October) the CESP legislation should have gone through. However AS had heard that a meeting between DECC and power companies is being held, as the majority of schemes submitted do not meet the criteria. JM enquired what has changed. There was been speculation that focus will be on one super output area, although the criteria is 60% of one area, however if there is regeneration or new build work in the area it can’t be included. 

Consultations

CLG: Part L & F Building Regulations (Deadline 17th Sept). KA raised a pertinent point that there has been backtracking of the refurb whole house U values, which would cover hard to treat properties. Therefore only Part L is applicable and will be responded to. (OM arrived). Both OM and AS were willing to draft a response, but an officer AS is working has already drafted a response and this can be used as a basis. 

BRE: SAP Consultation (Deadline 12th August). It was felt that as this consultation is very technical and there aren’t any concerns, CAN would not respond, however PM said he would be responding and could work a national response. 
	AS

PM


	5
	Sponsorship update
	HA

OM

HA

DC

ALL


	5.1

5.2

5.3

5.4

5.5

5.6

5.7

5.8

5.9
	E.ON update

ZC was unable to attend the meeting so DC provided an update on E.ON and sponsorship. After submitting a funding renewal proposal, E.ON unfortunately declined due to budget cut backs. However, they felt the sponsorship was positive and found working with local authorities useful. Additionally, ZC also said that attending the executive meetings was very useful part of the contract. E.ON will provide a letter of support for CAN to find funding and they are also keen to continue to work with local authorities and have small amounts of funding available for projects. ZC will shortly be on maternity leave. 

New sponsorship

A new brochure was devised and sent out to key contacts. The importance of CAN and ongoing delivery of schemes will also be placed in the news magazine and sponsorship details included on the website. 

The brochure was sent to suppliers, installers and generators. DC is chasing up. So far one company has responded and is interested only in smaller funding, such as partial funding for the conference. OM has good relations with Rita Cudd (Scottish Southern) and will follow up. It was decided to split up sponsorship in to smaller areas, such as dinner or bags at the conference and the news magazine. 

HA to devise a list of trade association events. A regional representative could attend to publicise sponsorship opportunities.  

Other organisations agreed to approach were: Consumer Direct and Gas Safe Register (previously Energy Watch and Corgi respectively). Companies with corporate social responsibility (or DNOs - Distribution Network Operators) could also be contacted, examples given included Co-Operative Bank and Group and M&S Energy, Tesco etc. 

Sponsorship from E.ON terminates at the end of July. There are sufficient funds to run the secretariat services until February 2010, but news magazine and the conference will need to be funded. 

HA to forward breakdown of sponsorships to chairs and chairs to forward any potential contacts.

Potential areas for funding with supplier and/or generators are with CERT and CESP. However, utilities have reached priority group targets under current CERT, but not able to pay sector. British Gas and Scottish and Southern have the highest CESP obligations. Generators are not familiar with working with local authorities and may wish to sponsor. Hard to Treat under CESP, but not directed at all areas.

Key documents that may assist in relaying our message are the Transition Plan, Environment Committee Parliamentary report, NEA and Oxford University. 
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	CAN Company Update
	

	6.1

6.2
	Director, chair and vice chair roles

At the previous meeting OM stated he would be standing down as chair after today and election for the new chair and vice chair roles will take place via email. AS put himself forward for nomination. OM would however like to continue to participate possibly as a vice chair, particularly attending meetings in London on a policy role. HA to check nomination and voting procedures and send out nomination requests to the Network; the role will be confirmed afterwards.

There are now two Directors, KA and PM. 
	HA


	7
	CAN Members’ survey
	

	7.1

7.2

7.3
	A draft survey has been produced; the chairs went through the document making amendments.

The survey objective is to provide intelligence on the HECA officer role and the way forward for the organisation. It will take less than 10 minutes to complete and not require data or long answers. 

A prize of a free delegate place will be offered as incentive to completing the survey. 

A revised final draft will be sent to key stakeholders for comments before being published on the website and email link. 
	OM


	8
	HECA and Regional Boycotting
	

	8.1

8.2
	Regional chairs provided an update and thoughts on the 13th HECA Report. N.B. Only a local authority can boycott reporting unless there is a consensus from the region.

SE – Unlikely to boycott as not to jeopardise LAs ‘Excellent’ status. 

London – Looking at boycott after agreement by LAs. 

EM – Have unanimous consensus and have submitted a letter

WM – Unanimous consensus and are preparing to boycott. 

NE – Local Authorities are not happy with the situation, but rather than boycott LAs will not submit a report unless instructed by their chief execs and will ask Defra for clarification on whether 13th report will be sent out. 

SW – Compromising by submitting narrative, but not data, to support NI186. 
	


	9
	AOB
	

	9.1

9.2
	OM attended an event at EST to look at new National Indicator tools. EST recently developed a new tool for NI186 activity called ‘Trace’ and is now working on a further bench-marketing tool called PACE. PACE looks a very good, but needs funding to finalise it and then publicise. OM to circulate the presentation. 

AS has heard rumours that there will be a reduction in Warm Front funding to £190m next year. 
	OM


	Date of Next Meetings

	All meetings will be held at London Borough of Camden Town Hall, Judd St, London, WC1H 9JE

· Thursday, 15th October 2009 - Room 3 (Date to be revised)

· Thursday, 28th January 2010 – Room 3

· Thursday, 22nd April 2010 – Room 3

· Thursday, 15th July 2010 – Room 3a
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